
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 8th September 2011

Present:
Councillors Jenny Henson, Michael Brown and June Derbyshire, Keli Watts
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott 

(Chair)

Lynne Lund 

(Highfield Road)
Martyn Lund

(Highfield Road)

Stephen Panther 

(Sackville Street)

Brian Kimpton 

(Counties)

Sandra Nash 

(Counties)

Trevor Nash 

(Counties)

Lorrain Dams

(Barton Seagrave)
Linda Porter

(Pytchley)

Josephine Copson 
(Alfred Street)

Gordon Grummett 
(Harry Potter House)

Grahame Holman 
(Highfields)

Jim French


(Desborough)
Susan Milne

(Naseby Road)

Annette Wildes



Also Present:
John Conway   
(Head of Housing)

Linda Nash

(Housing)

Sue Hottinger
(Housing)
Nigel Richards 
(Housing)

Leona Mantle   
(Housing)

Paul Davies
(Fire Risk Assessor)

David Pope     
(Committee Administrator)

11.TF.27
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Zanger, Moira Brown, Brent Woodford, Brian Eldridge, Barry Woodcock and Mark Gudyer.

11.TF.28
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None

11.TF.29
VISITORS RIGHT TO SPEAK

None 

11.TF.30
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 14th July 2011 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

11.TF.31
MATTERS ARISING

It was noted that Colin Medlycott’s name had been missed from the
previous set of minutes, he had been present at the meeting. 
11.TF.32     MATTERS RAISED BY TENANT REPRESENTATIVES
An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

11.TF.33
INTRODUCTION TO FIRE RISK ASSESSOR
                   
The Council’s new fire risk assessor, Paul Davies, attended the meeting and introduced himself to the forum. He outlined his role with the council and provided information on the 2006 Fire Safety Order. It was noted that he will be providing the council with recommendations and advice as part of an ongoing Fire Risk Assessment Project. He advised the forum that he will be working closely with Linda Nash, neighbourhood managers and the tenants to keep everyone informed of his activities.
11.TF.34
KEYWAYS CONSULTATION

A presentation was given by Sue Hottinger regarding the review of the Council’s Allocation Policy and processes for Council Housing and Housing Association properties. Tenants’ Forum members had been informed of the review at the meeting in April. 

It was noted that a consultation programme had been carried out during spring and summer of 2011 involving both tenants and housing partners. Details of feedback relating to priority banding and local connections were provided to the meeting. Issues raised included; 

· tenants wishing to downsize being given priority 

· penalties or sanctions to be introduced for multiple refusals 

· restrictions on applications from outside the local area 

· creation of an open waiting list across the sub-region to allow applicants to move within the local area. 
Controversial issues raised were also presented to the meeting including;

· Demotion of statutory homeless to Band B
· Removing multiple preference options from Band B

· Excluding Band D applicants from the housing register

· Restricting single person households to one bed accommodation

It was also noted that further discussions will be taking place with Corby and Wellingborough Councils with a formal consultation to take place in November or December 2011. Adoption of proposals by the Executive Committee would be planned for January 2012 along with amendments to the Abritas IT system. Applicants would then be notified and the applications policy launched in Spring 2012.

11.TF.35
FEEDBACK FROM HOUSING TOUR

Linda Nash and Leona Mantle provided feedback on the 2011 housing tour which had taken place on Thursday 9th June. It was noted that the overall theme of the tour was sustainable housing and had covered 5 separate developments across the borough. The tour had been attended by a total of 28 people; 17 tenants, 2 councillors and 9 housing staff. Questionnaires had been provided to all those that attended and the return rate was 50%. Those that attended were generally pleased with the tour and the information that had been provided. It was further noted that the tour had set a standard that all future tours wished to achieve and build on. 
 

(Councillors Derbyshire and Henson left the meeting 7.18pm)

11.TF.36
ESTATE INSPECTIONS
Nigel Richards attended and gave a presentation covering the aims and goals of Estate Inspections throughout the borough. Further to that, forum members were informed how inspections were currently monitored and how they themselves could assist in future inspections.

Forum members then split into three discussions groups in order to suggest ideas and improvements for future inspections.

Feedback included;

· Increased feedback to tenants following inspections

· Briefings for tenants before inspections commence

· Reports of previous inspection to be provided before the following inspection

· Budget discussions with Estate Managers

· Increased tenant involvement using Connect as an advertising medium
· Tenants to note issues day-today
· Budget clarification

It was noted that dates for forthcoming inspections were in place and the Council would be contacting tenant representatives in the near future.
11.TF.37     FEEDBACK FROM TENANTS


         Connect
It was noted that the main feature of the current edition was the success of the properties at Top Dysons. It was further noted that        the introduction of new housing staff through Connect was a     positive new feature. The next edition was to be due in two weeks and production of the following edition has just commenced
         

         Tenants’ Forum Monitoring Group
The monitoring group had been examining the last 5 weeks of void properties and training needs for the group. It was noted that on the 7th September, Martyn, Colin and Susan had visited the depot and were very happy with the way their visit had been organised. They had been given the opportunity to view all the departments based there and explanations provided had been thorough.
11.TF.38
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
 
Councillor Brown made a request to forum members to be mindful of an increased level in graffiti, with emphasis on the Grange estate. He invited forum members to report and such issues they came across.

Linda Nash informed the forum of the opportunity to attend a county-wide tenants’ forum that would take place in Raunds on the 12th October between 10am and 3pm.
11.TF.39
PRIZE DRAW


Susan Milne won the prize draw
11.TF.40
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting would take place on 13th October 2011.

(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.10 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

djp
Tenants Forum No. 3
08.09.11

